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Subject CZM Verification for POH-2009-00185 Kapunahala Stream -
Castle Hills Access Road Drainage Improvements, Kaneche,
Oahu
To: Farley Watanabe, U.S. Army Corps of Engineers, Regulatory Branch

From: John Nakagawa, Hawaii Coastal Zone Management Program
Subject: CZM Verification for POH-2009-00185 Kapunahala Stream - Castle Hills Access Road
Drainage Improvements, Kaneohe, Oahu

The Hawaii CZM Program does not object to the authorization under Nationwide Permits No. 18 - Minor
Discharges, for the State Department of Transportation to construct drainage improvements within

Kapunahaia Stream. CZM federal consistency conditional concurrence was issued for NWP 18 on May
11, 2007. We expect the applicant to fully comply with the general and regional conditions for NWP 18.



